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good morning ladies and gentlemen                                               
welcome back to ask the theologian or I                                         
should say to myself welcome back to a                                          
theologian been out visiting grandkids                                          
but here I am back again ready to take                                          
your biblical theological worldview                                             
questions let me go ahead and advertise                                         
two night don't miss tonight it's the                                           
last session of the book of Galatians                                           
and I am going to preach the entire book                                        
of Galatians in one sermon tell your                                            
friends tell your family tell your                                              
enemies tell you Judaizers to come join                                         
us for all of that and we will look                                             
forward to that now we'll take khakis                                           
oops                                                                            
there's Roger yeah we'll take Keyes                                             
question and the question that we have                                          
from Keith is while you're away                                                 
did you see that Nancy Pelosi and the                                           
Democrat House caucus are very devoted                                          
to the Gospel of Matthew well let's                                             
check it out here we go and I can't get                                         
to it now but we're bringing it up there                                        
we go Pelosi quotes Bible as she pushes                                         
prison release she is such a saint oh my                                        
goodness she just makes my heart quiver                                         
as I think what a godly woman who kills                                         
babies who lead to ice cream while the                                          
rest of her San Francisco dies in filth                                         
can you tell I don't like Nancy Pelosi                                          
as a matter of fact I think she's one of                                        
the most evil women in America today and                                        
if you kind of support Nancy Pelosi or                                          
think she's half sane or go along with                                          
her party at all you're not gonna like                                          
me either                                                                       
I probably like you I'll probably even                                          
buy your lunch but I'm gonna tell you                                           
you're an idiot with a capital I and a                                          
capital D and a iot too now let's look                                          
at Nancy Pelosi it's nice to be back                                            
isn't it let's look at Nancy Pelosi as                                          
she comes let's eat this is in Town Hall                                        
quotes Bible as she pushes prison                                               
release almost anytime                                                          
might I say that we have a a politician                                         
quoting the Bible I'll put this for both                                        
sides of the aisle if a politician is                                           
quoting the Bible they are most likely                                          
miss quoting the Bible they they're                                             
they're not preachers and I might say if                                        
a preacher is quoting the Bible he's                                            
probably miss quoting it too but                                                
especially if he's using it for                                                 
political purposes but in the the Keith                                         
tells us this is the book of Matthew's                                          



so we know this any politician who's                                            
quoting the book of Matthew is going to                                         
be promoting socialism now here we take                                         
Queen Nancy here and let's see she was                                          
with MSNBC's joy read on Sunday about                                           
her support for support for freeing                                             
prisoners during the Wuhan coronavirus                                          
pandemic in that nice of her to want to                                         
put the prisoners out amongst you but                                           
she lives in a walled house meeting her                                         
ice cream rocky road maybe I don't know                                         
no I'm probably not good for the teeth                                          
so she's visiting with joy read here and                                        
let's see Julie asked the speaker if                                            
releasing prisoners would be a part of                                          
the next coronavirus relief package                                             
speaker closely zap Rollo see quoted                                            
scripture as she argued for prisoners to                                        
be released in our caucus we're very                                            
devoted to the Gospel of Matthew which                                          
just in and of itself right there tells                                         
me she doesn't know how to rightly                                              
divide she doesn't know anything about                                          
the the the Bible at all                                                        
she is a Catholic let me speak to the                                           
Catholics here for just a moment like to                                        
the Pope I imagine he listens to our                                            
program from time to time and so if the                                         
Pope is listening if if there is any                                            
degree of sanity and of integrity in the                                        
Catholic regime                                                                 
booter out get her out of there she                                             
hates everything about her Catholic                                             
faith the only thing she likes about her                                        
Catholic faith is she gets a few                                                
Catholic votes she would kill as many                                           
Catholic babies as she could except                                             
unless they're going to vote Democratic                                         
then she might keep them Nancy Pelosi is                                        
a killer she's a baby killer she's a                                            
killer all around and she is utterly                                            
disrespectful she is honestly I think                                           
she's just utterly evil now so but she's                                        
very devoted to the Gospel of Matthew                                           
isn't that nice that caucus is devoted                                          
to the Gospel of Matthew when I was                                             
hungry you fed me when I was homeless                                           
you sheltered me when I was in prison                                           
you visited me and so this is for us a                                          
part of our value system well let's see                                         
I I would say let's just put politics                                           
aside here everybody who uses that                                              
passage as a as a rule of life for today                                        
utterly misunderstands the application                                          
of Scripture and the correct application                                        
of Scripture remember that when you do                                          
not rightly divide the word of truth you                                        
will wrongly apply the scripture and so                                         
politicians are inept at using Scripture                                        
probably they ought to just swear off of                                        
it and say I'm not gonna do it you                                              
remember Trump has been in trouble a few                                        



times for quoting some scriptures 2                                             
Corinthians remember 2 corinthians went                                         
into a bar and they don't know how to                                           
use scripture therein invariably going                                          
to get themselves in trouble using                                              
scripture they always are going to look                                         
like they are pandering to the                                                  
some Christian vote out there and the                                           
only people who really I think are going                                        
to to accept and to understand what is                                          
taking place here are people who also                                           
don't know how to understand how to use                                         
the scripture so yeah I I had missed                                            
that Nancy's become a Bible quote err                                           
be nice to hand her a few Bible quotes                                          
that we could use wouldn't it man well                                          
our friend down in San Antonio who are                                          
or were the lessee who are and where are                                        
the Gentiles that go into the                                                   
thousand-year millennium in the Bible                                           
that particular question ties in to                                             
Matthew so let's go from Nancy Pelosi's                                         
favorite scripture and that is I was                                            
hungered and you gave me meat thirsty he                                        
gave me drink a stranger and he took me                                         
in naked and you clothed me I was sick                                          
and you visited with me I was pretty in                                         
prison and you came to me then shall the                                        
righteous answer Lord when we saw you                                           
hungered and thirsty and fed thee and                                           
wind saw we a naked and clothed thee                                            
when saw he's sick or in prison and came                                        
to thee such a Democratic caucus verse                                          
here then the King says and as much as                                          
you've done it under the least of these                                         
my brethren you've done unto me then he                                         
shall say to them on the left hand                                              
depart from me ye cursed into                                                   
everlasting fire prepared for the devil                                         
and his angels for I was hungered and                                           
there we go again with the particular                                           
quote when did we see you like this he                                          
shall answered saying as much in as much                                        
as you did not do it under the least of                                         
these you did not do it unto me                                                 
these shall go away into everlasting                                            
punishment but the righteous into                                               
eternal life now the reason I bring this                                        
scripture up is this little phrase right                                        
here the righteous into life eternal now                                        
this is taking place at the judgment of                                         
the nation's and you've got                                                     
the the sheep on the right and the goats                                        
on the left and he's saying to the goats                                        
when did we see you do this and then he                                         
concludes that by saying but the                                                
righteous into life eternal now                                                 
the righteous into life eternal is a                                            
reference to those on the left it                                               
appears it's not terribly clear he might                                        
be talking about the these on the left                                          
the goats will go away into everlasting                                         



punishment but the righteous on the                                             
right go into life eternal now the                                              
problem with that particular viewpoint                                          
is when you go up to I believe it's                                             
verse 34 yes the king shall say to them                                         
on his right hand come you blessed of my                                        
father inherit the kingdom prepared for                                         
you now that is to say those on the                                             
right hand have to be Jews they have to                                         
be totally Jews why because they are                                            
inheriting the kingdom and the Kingdom                                          
is only inherited by the Jewish people                                          
so if indeed they are inheriting the                                            
kingdom and they're Jews on the right                                           
that only leaves the Gentiles on the                                            
left now this is an issue I think when                                          
most study Matthew chapter 25 they don't                                        
they don't put this together they just                                          
end up with good guys on the right bad                                          
guys on the left the good guys get the                                          
kingdom the bad guys don't but the                                              
problem here is that inherit the kingdom                                        
it is you can do the study it is for the                                        
Jewish people alone to inherit the                                              
kingdom it was prepared for them from                                           
the foundation of the earth as Matthew                                          
25:34 speaks about you could follow                                             
through to prove that it was given to                                           
them so with again with all of that that                                        
comes into it what do you have you have                                         
the Jewish people inherit the kingdom                                           
how did they inherit the kingdom                                                
flesh and blood cannot inherit the                                              
kingdom but they are changed in a moment                                        
in a twinkling of an eye it's a mystery                                         
that Paul reveals to us about the Jewish                                        
people and so they are able to inherit                                          
the kingdom that is I think then on the                                         
left you have to have the good and the                                          
bad in this sense the goats are not just                                        
evil people but the goats are Gentiles                                          
you've got the sheep that are the Jewish                                        
people and that would be very consistent                                        
I think we could do a study sometime and                                        
see that sheep is always going to be a                                          
reference to Israel that means that                                             
non-jews are not sheep                                                          
that means when he's talking about you                                          
know we are the Sheep of his pasture                                            
that is an Old Testament Jewish                                                 
explanation and not about the church                                            
today                                                                           
so this messes with our our our picture                                         
of who we are                                                                   
we don't want to be at a goat but I'm                                           
not so sure that the goat is necessarily                                        
always the bad thing is we picture it to                                        
be I think that's a more societal thing                                         
that we have in modern church society so                                        
the goats that is not the sheep the                                             
sheep are inheriting the kingdom the                                            
goats among the goats there are                                                 



righteous goats and unrighteous goats                                           
the only judgment given Matthew chapter                                         
25 which takes place at the second                                              
coming the only judgment given is the                                           
judgment that has to do with works I was                                        
in prison and you visited with me and so                                        
this works issue that comes about here                                          
is not a grace based judgment it cannot                                         
fit within the age of grace so who are                                          
these Gentiles they are Gentiles the                                            
Gentiles that go into the Millennium                                            
they are Gentiles that are not part of                                          
the church because the church by this                                           
point has already been raptured they are                                        
Gentiles then that are live                                                     
thing outside of the age of grace and                                           
they are Gentiles then that have been                                           
friendly toward the Jewish people you                                           
know Nancy and her caucus appreciate                                            
Matthew chapter 25 as long as it's not                                          
actually talking about the Jewish people                                        
if it's about being kind to the Jewish                                          
people then uh uh we ain't for that that                                        
make your dentures fall out wouldn't it                                         
Nancy they have to be kind to the Jewish                                        
people in the nation of Israel so who                                           
are these Gentiles they are they're                                             
Gentiles who live in the tribulation who                                        
treat the Jewish people well they are we                                        
might say to give some illustrations                                            
they would be for example like the                                              
family of Corrie ten Boom the Tim boom                                          
family Oscar I believe was his name                                             
Oscar ten Boom I may be wrong on that                                           
dad's name they are those who in that                                           
future Holocaust they are going to care                                         
for and support and provide the help                                            
that is needed for the Jewish people                                            
they're going to watch over them I                                              
appreciate that                                                                 
thank you for your question men well I                                          
appreciate that now I do want to say by                                         
the way that we've got something that is                                        
coming out and coming along I think                                             
within a week or so we'll have this                                             
available and that is this book right                                           
here Patrick Henry American Statesman                                           
here it's a four hundred some-odd page                                          
book it'll be in paperback it was                                               
actually written in 1892 I believe and                                          
then the second printing with a few                                             
edits in 1898 so it's not a new book but                                        
we have gone through re typeset it and                                          
the reason I bring this out it's a                                              
little new venture for dispensational                                           
publishing because we don't normally do                                         
historical biographies but in this age                                          
in which we are in which is an age in                                           
which our liberties are just being it                                           
taken left and right fast                                                       
than we would ever expect or or believe                                         
could come about and it was Patrick                                             



Henry who was utterly suspicious of the                                         
federal system I like people who                                                
question the assumptions and everybody                                          
was going along with the proposed                                               
Constitution and the federalist system                                          
and here's Patrick Henry one of those                                           
founding fathers who comes and says wait                                        
a minute not so fast we could end up                                            
replacing the king and getting a strong                                         
federalist system I think Patrick Henry                                         
if he were here today would have some                                           
strong words to say about the federal                                           
system in health care the federal system                                        
in in energy the federal system in                                              
education the federal system in taxation                                        
on and on I think he would go and I                                             
don't think he would be pleased I think                                         
he would say I told you so so I have                                            
enjoyed reading some Patrick Henry and I                                        
think you will too and so again this                                            
book will be coming out here in short                                           
order Patrick Henry American Statesman                                          
by Moses quake Tyler written a long time                                        
ago 120 some odd years ago and that will                                        
be available at dispensational                                                  
publishing and I look forward to that                                           
and to sing all of that okay let's check                                        
your questions here and see if I can get                                        
my computer not totally cooperating with                                        
me here and oh you always slow on                                               
questions today that's nice of you as I                                         
settle back into the saddle today okay                                          
trying to get all up here sorry I had a                                         
little computer issue having a little                                           
computer issue not necessarily                                                  
cooperating with me there we go and                                             
let's                                                                           
see here I have a question that comes                                           
from Dwayne on Facebook has to do with                                          
Daniel the 3rd chapter and Daniel the                                           
third chapter of course is the fiery                                            
furnace Shadrach Meshach and Abednego                                           
were there their Babylonian names and                                           
they were told when the music plays you                                         
bow down this is the way it works in                                            
Babylon we play the few flute you bout                                          
you bend the knee and of course they                                            
stood they went into the fiery furnace                                          
there was the fourth that was there with                                        
them they came out of the fiery furnace                                         
unharmed                                                                        
the rest were harmed now Dwayne's                                               
question is it does this have to do or                                          
could this be a type for the Hebrew                                             
people during Daniels 70th week and I                                           
think absolutely so it's in Daniel                                              
chapter 3 we won't go to it because                                             
there's somewhat of a link to Scripture                                         
but again Shadrach Meshach and Abednego                                         
they are scattered Jews if you will                                             
they're carrying those Babylonian names                                         
and their names were Hananiah Mishael                                           



Azariah and any time that you've got the                                        
writing in the aramaic language you've                                          
got the use of the babylonian names                                             
that's true with Belshazzar belt belt                                           
bill caesar did I get that right I don't                                        
think I did                                                                     
Daniel's name as well so here are these                                         
three guys they're Jews they're                                                 
scattered and they refuse to bow down                                           
now I think that this is going to be                                            
just about exactly what is going to                                             
happen to the Jewish people in the                                              
coming days now you could probably make                                         
some connections and say there there                                            
have been many times                                                            
and will be many times when the church                                          
goes through this as well that is when                                          
the church is forced to bow down or burn                                        
and yet I would not take the Book of                                            
Daniel or Daniel chapter 3 specifically                                         
here as a type of the church because I                                          
don't think the church is foreshadowed                                          
in the in the whole Hebrew Scriptures so                                        
anything you find if the church is going                                        
to be incidental to that but let me just                                        
stop right there incidentally it may be                                         
that churches today are going to begin                                          
to undergo a lot more persecution than                                          
they used to I think that in speaking of                                        
federalism in the the power grab that                                           
the government has taken not only the                                           
federal government but our state and                                            
local municipal governments as well I                                           
have had this power grab what government                                        
takes they don't like to give back and                                          
they have learned that with a little bit                                        
of fear they can take a lot of things                                           
from us now with that issue set as a as                                         
as incidental yeah it may happen that                                           
the church is going to have to have some                                        
civil disobedience the church is going                                          
to have to say to bad overlords we do                                           
what we do as the church and we're going                                        
to obey God rather than man but I think                                         
the the the typology if you have any and                                        
I think that it is very reasonable to                                           
see some typology in that particular                                            
episode that typology would go to the                                           
faithful Jewish people who are in the                                           
days of the tribulation going to remain                                         
faithful they are going to stand at                                             
faithful and this standing faithful and                                         
the fourth one like as the son of man                                           
that is this is the reigning king who's                                         
come to be with them is going to be                                             
their will be the Psalm Psalm 91 kind of                                        
protector the shadow of the almighty                                            
that will be there excellent insight                                            
said Dwayne I appreciate that so                                                
okay let's look at some of our questions                                        
that come in here we've got a question                                          
from Scott what's the rwm plan for win                                          



all social media boycotts rwm along with                                        
most Christian sites you know I was                                             
thinking about this the other day what                                          
do we do when we no longer have access                                          
to YouTube Facebook Vimeo other sites                                           
our current plan as you know is let's                                           
just try to be on multiple platforms and                                        
when one doesn't work another would work                                        
we have been booted off a Facebook                                              
before for I don't know if it's 30 days                                         
or some period like that where they                                             
would not allow us to broadcast on                                              
Facebook and that'll probably happen                                            
again YouTube but it hasn't happened but                                        
it will happen again not only that now                                          
that being kicked being booted off                                              
Facebook was because of what I said and                                         
you know the Facebook police caught this                                        
and boom I was out of there there's no                                          
recourse by the way you can't say uh go                                         
back and listen to the tape I think                                             
somebody misunderstood what there is no                                         
recourse                                                                        
you're just boom out of there YouTube                                           
same way they eventually will just take                                         
your channel away and you know you can                                          
keep chasing those starting a new one                                           
under a different name you just got to                                          
tell everybody where you're at now so                                           
there's a degree at which you can play                                          
their game and go along with it                                                 
let me also say that there is the issue                                         
of sometimes it's not Facebook or                                               
YouTube or Vimeo vimeo sometimes it's                                           
just a technological issue we do have                                           
technological issues that come up all                                           
the time and so that's another reason to                                        
be on multiple platforms but nonetheless                                        
what do we do when they just say no                                             
we're not gonna put put that kind of                                            
garbage on there anymore garbage from                                           
their perspective we're not gonna let                                           
people talk about Nancy like that that's                                        
not allowed I mean we                                                           
freedom of speech this is the way the                                           
Democratic speech the freedom of speech                                         
goes so what do we do then I actually                                           
have put this much thought into it a                                            
little bit of thought into it to say                                            
we've got to have a back-up plan that                                           
says if we are totally removed from                                             
social media here's how we can get our                                          
stuff out so I am thinking about that                                           
and we'll be working on what that plan                                          
is and coming up with it we will have                                           
the plan now the good news is that we                                           
can it's not always terribly convenient                                         
to do right now on our website we have                                          
the embed of well if you're on door guy                                         
think it's Vimeo and if you're on                                               
dot-com which is our beta site it's                                             
YouTube                                                                         



those are embeds though but I so                                                
obviously if they boot us out of there                                          
then we're not embedded now there are                                           
ways we can stream directly to our                                              
website so that's always going to be a                                          
possibility and we will take that but I                                         
think we need something even more and                                           
that's that's what I am working on joke                                         
here's a good point Matthew said I was                                          
in prison and you visited me not                                                
released me but you visited me Nancy                                            
Pelosi San Francisco California doctor                                          
about that through all there that gets                                          
crazy crazy doesn't it and Scott                                                
mentions Vimeo the paid version you                                             
there there's a there is some benefit to                                        
paying for something they can still kick                                        
you off but much more of a direct profit                                        
motive rather than an indirect profit                                           
motive that's given there so some of                                            
that helps but vimeos kick people off                                           
too for saying some things so okay from                                         
sue up in New Jersey how you girls doing                                        
up there                                                                        
pray you're doing very well if all the                                          
appareil                                                                        
of Mary are demonic why are some people                                         
healed of their diseases why would Satan                                        
heal okay you've got these aberrations                                          
of Mary that take place obviously from                                          
time to time I suppose the most famous                                          
one is Guadalupe Mexico and the story of                                        
let's the Our Lady of Guadalupe of                                              
course all of you have probably heard                                           
this you might not know by the way that                                         
there's a there's an our Lady of                                                
Guadalupe Church all over the place                                             
throughout North America but the first                                          
one in the continental United States was                                        
Taos New Mexico we have an Our Lady of                                          
Guadalupe Church and it was named after                                         
the one and after the lady in Mexico and                                        
now places all over but if you go if you                                        
want to know about that apparition Our                                          
Lady of Guadalupe on Wikipedia gives a                                          
decent little uh rendition of it here's                                         
the picture of the operation that was                                           
given here                                                                      
let's see Pope Leo the 13th isn't it                                            
granted an image of a canonical                                                 
coronation on October 1895 you can look                                         
through here and see about the time that                                        
had happened 1743 let's see that may not                                        
be the date there but there were some                                           
healing things and some things that took                                        
place there now the question is okay if                                         
these are demonic why are some people                                           
healed of their diseases why would Satan                                        
heal got a few assumptions to the                                               
question we've got to answer first is                                           
are they demonic it might be                                                    
that they are not demonic they are                                              



psychosomatic that is that there was not                                        
a real vision a verifiable vision I                                             
think when you look at these things it's                                        
always one person you know a popper or                                          
someone that is out there working hard                                          
carrying the the the coffee beans and                                           
working through those things so I would                                         
I would question whether or not they                                            
even happened now it is easy                                                    
psychologically for us to convince                                              
ourselves that something happened and                                           
maybe it's a dream that took place what                                         
not so did it even happen now if it                                             
didn't happen it's a psychological issue                                        
maybe it's just a lie a total lie a                                             
total hoax I suppose some of them are                                           
because you know if you see the mother                                          
Mary and you're toast                                                           
then you can sell that toast for a lot                                          
of money on eBay and so you you craft                                           
the craft things like that or you you                                           
look real hard at that ink botch and                                            
sure enough it's the Virgin Mary and now                                        
I can sell it for more so maybe there's                                         
some financial gain or some some just                                           
lies and hoax I'm gonna put that as the                                         
minority of them so but let's let's go                                          
ahead and put that as a category some                                           
people fake Mary apparitions apparitions                                        
now then there are others and I'm gonna                                         
put probably Our Lady of Guadalupe in on                                        
this one as she comes this is Mexico                                            
City and she appeared four times before                                         
juan diego and once before one Diego's                                          
uncle the first operation was on the                                            
morning of December 9 15 31 let's see                                           
that a Native American peasant named                                            
juan diego experienced a vision of                                              
young woman at this Hill Topeka which                                           
would become part of the de Guadalupe in                                        
the suburb of Mexico City the woman                                             
speaking to Juan Diego in his native                                            
language identified herself as the                                              
Virgin Mary Mother of the very true                                             
deity she was said to have asked for a                                          
church to be built on that site in honor                                        
of her mother I in her honor                                                    
and based upon her words Juan Diego then                                        
sought out the Archbishop of Mexico City                                        
to tell him what had happened not                                               
unexpectedly the bishop did not believe                                         
well good for him but on the same day                                           
Juan Diego saw the woman for a second                                           
time the story continues and you know                                           
she just kept coming and kept asking now                                        
if you trust Juan Diego then very                                               
clearly this is true but you know Juan                                          
Diego I can't even spell his last name                                          
and this Roman Catholic indigenous kind                                         
of mosquito I believe is the word that                                          
would be used in Spanish again is is he                                         
believable well we can't really put him                                         



obviously quite a bit of stuff that's                                           
given to him we can't really put him on                                         
the on the witness bench and                                                    
cross-examine him and see any of that so                                        
I'm gonna put it the heat could have                                            
been too much the work could have been                                          
too much the desire could have been too                                         
much just a desire to have some sort of                                         
escape from your peasant life and you                                           
know seize this vision maybe maybe he                                           
was a hoax let's give him the benefit of                                        
the doubt no psychologically he saw the                                         
vision now that can do such powerful                                            
things that you really do think it's                                            
real and if you are convinced that                                              
you've seen it psychologically that                                             
can do some healing things for you as                                           
well and I don't know if there are some                                         
healing things that took place in that                                          
particular story it's been a while since                                        
I have read it but I don't recall any                                           
healing there maybe it seems like                                               
there's something about Rose that was in                                        
there and you can check all that out but                                        
oh there is a little bit let's see one                                          
Diego's uncle had fallen sick he was                                            
obliged to attend to him and let's see                                          
in order to avoid being delayed to the                                          
virgin yeah I don't see any strong                                              
healing yeah                                                                    
collect flowers I knew there was                                                
something about flowers in there see I'm                                        
a Renaissance man I know a little bit of                                        
everything is that what you call a                                              
Renaissance man or do you call it I know                                        
just enough to make me dangerous so I am                                        
going to put the majority of those off                                          
to                                                                              
they were psychological didn't really                                           
happen the healings that happened                                               
therefore were psychosomatic                                                    
mind over matter it does happen and they                                        
were that now if there were verifiable                                          
appearances and verifiable healings                                             
there's where I really bring out the the                                        
question the assumptions on this one                                            
do we have apparitions of Mary that were                                        
verifiable appearances manifestations                                           
and verifiable healings those are the                                           
ones then I would want to say okay that                                         
could be satanic now why would Satan                                            
want to do such a thing to get to that                                          
little sliver of those apparitions I                                            
think because it takes eyes off Jesus                                           
and anything that takes eyes off Jesus a                                        
Satan he's the deceiver so he would like                                        
you to believe like others to believe                                           
that they actually are worshipping Jesus                                        
and they're getting closer to Jesus                                             
but if he can just keep them a little                                           
bit off tonight will be of course                                               
teaching the book of Galatians if he                                            



could just keep them kind of off unto                                           
Galatians and into Judaizers you know                                           
you don't need the law just circumcision                                        
that's all just circumcision that's only                                        
it's the only thing if he can just add                                          
this one little thing then that becomes                                         
a perversion and the Catholic Church by                                         
and large is in fact I mentioned the                                            
other day you friend and I having a                                             
conversation the Catholic Church by and                                         
large is accurate in their Christology                                          
but that doesn't matter because they're                                         
so inaccurate in their soteriology and                                          
everything else that the the accurate                                           
Christology honestly is just a little                                           
bit of inoculation to make you feel like                                        
yeah you've got Christianity within you                                         
and in the end and that's not what it is                                        
so Satan loves to take that which is a                                          
hundred percent right and make it 99                                            
percent right yeah and it's not I've                                            
said this of Ron Paul before and some                                           
others have said it of Ron Paul to let                                          
me give a political illustration Ron                                            
Paul I agree with 95% of what he says                                           
and the other 5% will kill you so this                                          
is the problem with Ron Paul he's got                                           
five percent of the believes that will                                          
kill kill the nation kill the individual                                        
kill America it just doesn't work so oh                                         
that all looks so good but it's                                                 
deceptive in all of that with apologies                                         
to Ron Paul okay let's see and Scott I                                          
believe I agree with you if if the Roman                                        
Church was worth its salt it would                                              
excommunicate all the baby killers                                              
that's a matter of integrity on their                                           
part I think that they've just they've                                          
got to put out the abortionists or quit                                         
quit just become pro-choice probaby                                             
killing if that's what they're going to                                         
be because that say you you really can't                                        
have it both ways I'm a gene up and                                             
whisk                                                                           
Johnson let's see question related to                                           
mark chapter 14 verse 51 most                                                   
commentaries say it was mark what say                                           
you I say it wasn't mark here it is                                             
there followed him a certain young man                                          
having a linen cloth cast about his                                             
naked body and the young men laid hold                                          
of him                                                                          
and he left the linen cloth and fled                                            
them naked I see no reason at all for it                                        
being mark I think that somebody back a                                         
long time ago said it was mark this was                                         
marks way of saying I was there but they                                        
have absolutely nothing to go on now let                                        
me share a couple of points that I think                                        
are important and that is that this that                                        
that all of the Apostles were there                                             
certainly Peter James John and there was                                        



no interest in arresting the Apostles in                                        
fact Peter you remember tried to cut off                                        
the ear or did cut off the ear of the                                           
sand they weren't even going to arrest                                          
Peter so this young man that is they're                                         
following him they let's see they laid                                          
hold of him now this is it's it's                                               
talking about arrested him they they                                            
were trying to arrest him and he left                                           
the linen cloth and fled fled them naked                                        
now why did they want to arrest him if                                          
they did not want to arrest Peter who's                                         
chopping ears off it doesn't make any                                           
sense to me John Mark                                                           
there's no reason at all if they don't                                          
want to arrest Peter they don't want to                                         
arrest John Mark that that that doesn't                                         
go with their purpose at all they need                                          
Jesus and the testimony of Jesus to go                                          
away but John mark he's a nobody at this                                        
point why in the world would they want                                          
to arrest him but there is a guy who                                            
they did want to arrest and they wanted                                         
him dead I think it's that guy this guy                                         
is one that would have been expecting                                           
Jesus                                                                           
to to show up and when he wasn't there                                          
he gone looking for him in the middle of                                        
the night                                                                       
I think it's Lazarus I think this young                                         
man here is Lazarus who was raised from                                         
the dead we're told in John that the                                            
chief priests at the time of the                                                
crucifixion also wanted to put Lazarus                                          
to death if they could arrest him they                                          
would now I think Lazarus is our guy by                                         
the way if you go I did just recently                                           
write a blog article about that                                                 
dispensational publishing com click the                                         
blog button and then currently it's                                             
right at the top who was that naked man                                         
and you can read all of my article on                                           
that by the way weekly special is free                                          
shipping you don't even need a coupon                                           
code and that means you probably ought                                          
to buy the cheap books on that because                                          
you get some of these books for you know                                        
for $6.99 or $7.99 and then you got to                                          
pay shipping on top of that and you get                                         
you know two or three four dollars added                                        
to it and it makes the book cost a lot                                          
more and now you can get it for free                                            
shipping so do it before Sunday find the                                        
cheap books that you've been wanting but                                        
you didn't want to pay shipping and get                                         
those cheap the reason I say the cheap                                          
books is because once you get over $35                                          
its free shipping anyway so you know get                                        
your orders that we're gonna be under                                           
$35 and there it is and once again who                                          
was that naked man is the the blog                                              
points on here a speaking of Lazarus I                                          



said he's likely young he would have                                            
been expecting Jesus and have gone                                              
looking for him if he didn't arrive he                                          
had the financial means to have a linen                                         
cloth this was not just any cloth but a                                         
linen cloth is expensive he was the only                                        
person of whom scripture tells us that                                          
was under consideration by the chief                                            
priests for arrest so I think it is                                             
Lazarus thanks for that question that                                           
you know that's one of those that I                                             
think we have to again train ourselves                                          
to question the assumptions it's so easy                                        
to get sucked in to a commentary or a                                           
preacher when they say something and                                            
they state it as matter of fact and most                                        
of the commentaries are gonna do this                                           
about John Mark this is John Mark he's                                          
giving his signature to the book he's                                           
saying I was there yeah I think he's                                            
right and we just move on and we never                                          
we never question that I think that we                                          
ought to question the commentaries we                                           
ought to question the theologian we                                             
ought to check all that now do we have                                          
proof it was Lazarus absolutely not do                                          
we have proof it was John mark                                                  
absolutely not but I think we ought to                                          
want to be good students of the word and                                        
to put all that in together and say                                             
there's a guy streaking through the                                             
garden I'm kind of interested fine now                                          
who it is                                                                       
what's going on through all that so                                             
thanks for that                                                                 
question from Nancy up in Colorado will                                         
you please do a sermon the book of                                              
Revelation in one sermon looking forward                                        
to Galatians in one sermon thanks that's                                        
tonight 7 p.m. go Asians this is almost                                         
the first time I've done an entire book                                         
in one sermon is certainly the most                                             
prepared I've done now I tried the book                                         
of Revelation one time in Arkansas I                                            
believe I was at a church there and it                                          
was I didn't have enough time so the                                            
answer is yes I probably will especially                                        
because now I'm preaching through the                                           
book of Revelation I taught through the                                         
book of Revelation on preaching through                                         
the book of Revelation we'll come back                                          
and try to do that I've really had the                                          
older I get                                                                     
I'm the more convinced I am that you                                            
ought if you really know something you                                          
can condense it down to give the message                                        
in you know in in in one setting so to                                          
speak                                                                           
now you                                                                         
have to get up and stretch some time                                            
through it I'm not gonna really even                                            
make any guarantees on how quick the                                            



book of Galatians will be but I'm gonna                                         
be at the pulpit tonight rather than in                                         
the studio and I'm going to preach it                                           
and we're going to go through that and I                                        
might do the book of Revelation in one                                          
sermon also by the way I should                                                 
encourage those of you who have not been                                        
there let's see this is Randy white                                             
ministries.com that I'm happen to be at                                         
right now if you go to the start here                                           
and click that then there is the Bible                                          
in one sermon right here and you can                                            
take a listen to that the Bible in one                                          
sermon let's see that is a 51 minute                                            
sermon - I get the Bible Galatians might                                        
be longer because I'll go into a little                                         
more detail we just by the way got the                                          
notes for the Bible and one sermon one                                          
of our good friend volunteers typed them                                        
all up for us because we'd lost those so                                        
we'll be getting those on the website                                           
here very quickly I appreciate that                                             
ok friend Anthony down in Corpus Christi                                        
has a question on John the 3rd chapter                                          
and the 11th verse who is our in John                                           
chapter 3 verse 11 verily verily I say                                          
unto thee we speak that we do not know                                          
and testify that we have seen we speak                                          
that we do know excuse me we speak that                                         
we do know and testify that we have seen                                        
and ye receive not our witness now good                                         
a good question on this I'm gonna pull                                          
up my notes because I spoke about this                                          
not too long ago I think the hour I'm                                           
gonna read my notes here to make sure                                           
I'm stating this correctly I think our                                          
is Jesus and his                                                                
that we end the hour they're the same I                                         
think it's Jesus and His disciples Jesus                                        
and his followers now I know that Jesus                                         
was alone with Nicodemus and he was a he                                        
was alone at least when the conversation                                        
began and yet when you get to verse 11                                          
you have the plural that's brought in no                                        
longer is it I but now it's we an hour                                          
now I let me just show you the notes                                            
here in the middle of the screen of                                             
interest in verse 11 is the use of the                                          
plural pronoun we in contrast to verse 3                                        
5 7 and 12 and here's 12 right here if I                                        
have told you earthly things and you                                            
believe not you know what what when I                                           
tell you heavenly thanks now who are we                                         
for our one could surmise a Trinitarian                                         
use but without much evidence further                                           
one could surmise that Jesus includes                                           
the prophets but he had not had any                                             
direct reference to any prophetic                                               
writing I take this to be a reference to                                        
Jesus and his followers compared to                                             
Nicodemus and that of the religious                                             
leaders notice even in verse 12 if I                                            



singular Jesus told you earthly things                                          
and ye plural believe not so you have                                           
the same question here on who is the eve                                        
got up here ye received not our witness                                         
now wait a minute I thought we were                                             
alone here so why do we all the sudden                                          
now have a we and a ye I think the                                              
simplest is to take this as we on Jesus                                         
aside and ye against Jesus aside and                                            
that's the we us our this is what we                                            
collectively teach Jesus and his                                                
followers Jesus and His disciples yet ye                                        
the Pharisees the rulers of the nation                                          
ye received not our witness I think                                             
that's the the clearest understanding of                                        
it again it's not completely told there                                         
so we can't definitively say again if                                           
you take this as Trinitarian we the                                             
Father Son and the Holy Spirit speak                                            
that we do know and we testify that we                                          
have seen and you receive not our                                               
witness III think that's hard to build                                          
that a good Trinitarian argument or                                             
Jesus saying you know me and the                                                
prophets the law and the prophets that                                          
that could be the case but again there's                                        
nothing in there that would ever give                                           
you that reference so I think the best                                          
thing that you've got is to take that as                                        
the Jesus and his followers versus the                                          
Pharisees and their group that receives                                         
not and Anthony a little comment I                                              
appreciate your minister very much I                                            
think you would agree no one is above                                           
sharpening I did send another email                                             
would engage out we will I'm behind on                                          
emails that's what happens when I travel                                        
I get behind on emails and but                                                  
nonetheless I appreciated that and this                                         
is so totally right I think that all of                                         
us ought to sharpen irons so to speak by                                        
questioning our assumptions and this is                                         
it it's hard to do especially at the                                            
beginning and it is the longer you get                                          
into it the harder it is now once you                                           
get in the habit as most of you are it's                                        
a lot easier to say are you sure that's                                         
John mark we get in the habit of asking                                         
questions about that and that becomes a                                         
very positive thing to bring that in                                            
there and iron sharpens iron I was                                              
listening to a podcast on the Cold War                                          
and was talking about Robert McNamara                                           
the Secretary of Defense under                                                  
Kennedy and then under Johnson during                                           
the days in which the Vietnam War was                                           
was beginning and McNamara kind of led                                          
into that and the commentary on McNamara                                        
I'm gonna have to take his word because                                         
I'm not an expert on politics in those                                          
days I was not even born at that point                                          
because I'm very very young so I'm gonna                                        



take his word probably because I'm just                                         
not gonna study that much of that era of                                        
history to see if he's right but what he                                        
said is that McNamara suffered from                                             
intellectualism and being an                                                    
intellectual he promoted a theory rather                                        
than listening to the facts on the                                              
ground and that the promotion of that                                           
theory kept sucking us deeper and deeper                                        
and deeper and deeper into Vietnam in a                                         
situation in which the way we were going                                        
about it could never be won in the way                                          
we were going about it and yet he he                                            
would promote his theory regardless of                                          
the fact that many of the generals and                                          
many others were saying no this doesn't                                         
work it doesn't work it doesn't work it                                         
doesn't work but he suffered from                                               
intellectualism and this this is why you                                        
know if you want to find someone open to                                        
the Word of God don't go to a seminary                                          
and say let's have a discussion about                                           
could this be Lazarus or John instead of                                        
John Mark why no no no no no no and                                             
they'll promote that theory to the you                                          
know tell us sucks I'm into a deadly war                                        
and I think that's a an unfortunate                                             
thing slit see some evidence says John                                          
Mark is Lazarus the younger brother of                                          
the let's see the younger brother of the                                        
Bethany sisters Mary and Martha whose                                           
father may have been known in the                                               
Sanhedrin okay a I'm not sure I riddle                                          
that correctly but a different brother                                          
of Mary and Martha it's possible to                                             
carry that through oh you know it'd be                                          
interesting to go back and see what were                                        
the origins of the John Mark theory as                                          
it relates to the naked man in the                                              
garden a related question Dan gives who                                         
wrote the Gospel of John                                                        
Lazarus wrote the Gospel of John obvious                                        
moving on i-i-i-i I think that we again                                         
cannot definitively say I do lean                                               
towards Lazarus I've studied it myself                                          
I've seen what David Reed has to say                                            
about it as well I've read what some                                            
others have to say about it I think that                                        
the argument for John writing the Gospel                                        
of John is not as strong as we assumed                                          
it to be because it's always been the                                           
Gospel of John it's taken me a while now                                        
where what at 15 sessions into teaching                                         
the Gospel of John and I'm just now                                             
getting used to saying the gospel writer                                        
said instead of John said it takes a                                            
long time to train your tongue even                                             
after your mind knows something so I'm                                          
leaving it somewhat vague but you can go                                        
back to sessions 1 &amp; 2 probably of our                                      
series on John and see what I think                                             
about that but I think I think Lazarus                                          



is actually a pretty compelling argument                                        
for all of that and appreciate your                                             
question there let me see here from Gary                                        
would your new book on Ephesians be                                             
helpful as a teacher in a class that                                            
will not accept dispensationalism there                                         
are no churches I can find in my area                                           
that teach it I think that if you took                                          
the book I put out on Ephesians                                                 
it's basically an outline of the book I                                         
would have to look through that and see                                         
how many times I mentioned                                                      
dispensational if you as the teacher are                                        
using                                                                           
and others are not looking at it then it                                        
doesn't matter because you can leave                                            
that word out you can say things like                                           
for someone who's teaching                                                      
dispensationalism but dispensationalism                                         
is rejected already what do you call it                                         
prema prema fasciae is that the word got                                        
a bunch of filthy Grogan's in here that                                         
don't know these things                                                         
well that's it's irrelevant that I don't                                        
know I don't have the the Corey Nathan                                          
cam on today or I would show you them                                           
sitting over there and just utter                                               
befuddlement but I believe there are                                            
those who reject a dispensational                                               
argument at the get-go now it's always a                                        
straw man of dispensationalism they                                             
don't even know what dispensationalism                                          
is but that Google that wants their                                             
experts and they reject it if that's                                            
what you're dealing with I would use                                            
terms like progressive revelation and                                           
not not to be like like the like                                                
reformed theology that sometimes is a                                           
little kind of snake-like                                                       
deceptive we don't want to be deceptive                                         
at all but if there is a can I call it a                                        
trigger word then let's go ahead and                                            
skip the trigger word but talk about the                                        
thing I think that what you I think                                             
Ephesians is an excellent place to lead                                         
someone towards dispensationalism                                               
because all dispensationalism is is                                             
reading the Word of God literally and as                                        
you go through the book of Ephesians as                                         
you would see in the outline book on                                            
Ephesians what you would find is that                                           
you can take a person through there and                                         
take each one of those and you begin to                                         
question the pronouns and then you begin                                        
to search the scriptures and it just                                            
becomes great Bible study and they come                                         
out dispensationalists and maybe don't                                          
even know now the reason I say that is                                          
because I was not a dispensationalist                                           
and I didn't even know what it was                                              
prima facie I didn't know what it was at                                        
all and I became one                                                            



for I knew the name for it same with                                            
rightly dividing that's kind of a code                                          
word I didn't know what any of that was                                         
I just became one by studying the Word                                          
of God                                                                          
I think Ephesians is an excellent place                                         
to do that now what I would suggest is                                          
get the book on on Ephesians and take a                                         
look at it and by the way if you get it                                         
and you take a look and say not this                                            
actually isn't going to work we send a                                          
little card with all of our orders that                                         
tells you how to send it back at no cost                                        
you don't even pay the postage so you                                           
know you can browse it and and send it                                          
back we're okay with all of that we'll                                          
pay the postage there and the postage                                           
back it's kind of like standing in a                                            
bookstore remember when you used to go                                          
to old Waldenbooks or something like                                            
that in the mall and you know stand                                             
there and look at the book and see if                                           
you wanted it so you can you can do it                                          
order Ephesians and we'll send it back                                          
credit your credit card in the full if                                          
it doesn't but I do think it would be a                                         
the book of Ephesians led by someone                                            
using the Ephesians study would be                                              
excellent to help a church into                                                 
dispensationalism without even knowing                                          
it and Gary on your your comment there                                          
there are no churches in my area that I                                         
can find that teach dispensationalism                                           
that's not unusual do check our                                                 
dispensational Church finder it's a slow                                        
list and building and so most places                                            
don't have it but just in case check                                            
that and look if you're looking for a                                           
dispensational Church look for tiny                                             
churches in the area sometimes                                                  
independent fundamentalist churches Gary                                        
if you don't mind I don't have it here                                          
up tell me tell me what part of the                                             
country you're in                                                               
because I will be able to oh yeah order                                         
depending on the part of the country you                                        
are in Gary I may be able to give you                                           
some guidance on how to find a                                                  
dispensational Church because they're                                           
hidden they're camouflaged they're the                                          
best                                                                            
kept secret in American Christianity                                            
through all of that okay let's see here                                         
I'm trying to follow up I hadn't been in                                        
the saddle for a long time so I don't                                           
know how everything works here on all                                           
these buttons and I think yeah I want to                                        
go back to Dwayne's comment earlier                                             
about Daniel chapter 3 another comment                                          
that he puts in I was taught in Bible                                           
College that Daniel is a type of the                                            
church in this situation that is                                                



chattering Michigan and then to go and                                          
oh ah that Daniel himself excuse me that                                        
Daniel was a type of the church because                                         
he's not there now that that's kind of                                          
interesting so Shadrach Meshach and                                             
Abednego being a type of the Jewish                                             
people Daniel being absent being a type                                         
of the church                                                                   
I let me say that I I kind of appreciate                                        
but I think that's a little bit of                                              
wishful thinking I would put that almost                                        
in the same category of Revelation                                              
chapter 4 verse 1 that says you know                                            
come up here and I'll show you some                                             
things to read the rapture in there                                             
sometimes we're so eager to see the                                             
rapture that we read the rapture in two                                         
places where the rapture is not and so I                                        
I don't think I see Daniel the fact that                                        
Daniel is missing as as Daniel being                                            
part of the church that the problem is                                          
you've got a Jewish prophet being a                                             
picture of the church and any kind of                                           
typology of the church in the Old                                               
Testament I think becomes a problem in                                          
that                                                                            
you are finding some traces of the                                              
church that that that is untraceable and                                        
I I think that's problematic in in doing                                        
that so I appreciate all of that okay I                                         
think did we get all the questions                                              
looking through several spots here I                                            
think we got all the questions it's good                                        
to be back in bill saddle here in in the                                        
real studio not hiding out in the shed                                          
up on the mountain but right here with                                          
the African violet did well while I was                                         
gone don't think I think maybe we're                                            
gonna get some blooms out of it Sunday I                                        
don't know we'll just we'll just say                                            
looking looking pretty good isn't it                                            
don't forget we've got this good book                                           
coming out soon Patrick Henry American                                          
Statesman and that'd be a great place to                                        
just study and to do some things and I                                          
see our pastor Drew's on there we're                                            
just about to finish up his little                                              
booklet on the Israel of God and you'll                                         
want to get that it'll also be coming                                           
out here in a few weeks and then tonight                                        
we'll have the book of Galatians in one                                         
sermon 7:00 p.m. mountain time I hope                                           
that you will look forward to that we'll                                        
have a link up here just shortly I'll                                           
put that out and you'll be able to share                                        
that bring your friends even if they've                                         
not been a part of all of that in the                                           
Galatians they'll be able to come and                                           
let me tell you what we're going to do                                          
starting next Thursday night typically                                          
between verse by verse studies I do some                                        
kind of a doctrinal issue and what I'm                                          



going to do for two or three weeks I                                            
won't go a long time on this but I am                                           
going to give a doctrinal analysis of                                           
the Baptist face and message the Baptist                                        
faith and message is the                                                        
faith statement of the Southern Baptist                                         
Convention of course I've got Southern                                          
Baptists roots and I am going to look at                                        
that and bring about especially some of                                         
the problems will give them kudos where                                         
kudos need to be given but there are                                            
some problems in the Baptist faith and                                          
message where you're just going to spend                                        
a little bit of time looking at that and                                        
showing some of the the the dilemmas                                            
that you have if you adhere to the                                              
Baptist faith and message and some of                                           
the problems with having a Creole type                                          
confession of faith to begin with and                                           
the issues that that brings into a                                              
denomination and how having one does                                            
exactly the opposite of what they sought                                        
what having one was going to do this is                                         
true in all denominations as soon as you                                        
get a statement of faith you you begin                                          
to drift every time well look at all                                            
that so it'll be interesting to those                                           
not only to those who maybe are or know                                         
a Southern Baptist that's everybody                                             
knows the Southern Baptists right but                                           
we'll be looking at that I want to I                                            
want to finish up before I go here Gary                                         
says he's in central Indiana and in                                             
central Indiana there are a few grace                                           
based churches very tiny Justin Justin                                          
Johnson's in central Indiana somewhere                                          
and very very tiny grace based churches                                         
and if Gary if you'll send me an email                                          
Randy at Randy white ministries o RG                                            
I'll send you a link to someplace that                                          
you might be able to find some of those                                         
gray space churches rightly divide the                                          
word of truth if you're coming from                                             
evangelicalism they they don't measure                                          
up to evangelical standards which ought                                         
to be a good thing they're going to be                                          
small they're going to often be King                                            
James sometimes strongly King James                                             
only sometimes just King James they are                                         
not going to have multi-age graded                                              
programs their music is going to be very                                        
simple their facilities everything else                                         
is going to be very simple but there are                                        
some of those hidden away in the                                                
cornfields of central Indiana and that's                                        
probably the the the closest place to                                           
look there but send me a send me a note                                         
and I'll see if I can help you out there                                        
though let me say I don't get many                                              
guarantees because there's it's hard to                                         
find a good dispensational teaching                                             
church anywhere in the country and I                                            



appreciate all of that okay thanks for                                          
being here tonight I look forward to                                            
teaching the book of Galatians tonight                                          
you don't need a reason to live you need                                        
an African violet god bless you and go                                          
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


